Legal Aid Helps Victims of Domestic Violence 

By Anita Perry, First Lady of Texas

According to the United States Department of Justice, the number of domestic violence incidents nationwide declined between 1993 and 1998.  Despite this encouraging news, family violence is still prevalent, and more than 183,000 cases of family violence were reported in 2002 to the Texas Department of Public Safety.  

Responding to the large number of domestic violence incidents, the Supreme Court of Texas has established the Supreme Court Protective Order Task Force.  The task force will develop an easy-to-use domestic violence protective order kit. The kit will include everything necessary for victims to file for protective orders on their own.  The kit will be available in 2004 at www.TexasLawHelp.org, as well as from law enforcement officers who respond to family violence calls.

But the encouraging news doesn’t end there.  In 2001, the Texas Legislature appropriated $5 million to the Office of the Attorney General to provide legal aid to victims of crime, including domestic violence.  The funding, administered by the Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation, has made a significant difference in the provision of services to legal aid clients, but there is still more that can be done. 

Legal aid is helping thousands of Texans receive the legal assistance they deserve, but it is not equipped to meet every need or reach every Texan.  The Texas Equal Access to Justice Foundation and the Texas Access to Justice Commission recently launched a campaign to raise awareness about the need to increase funding for legal aid.  By doing this, the Foundation hopes that the public will recognize the importance of this vital service and support its efforts through donations and volunteerism.

This campaign is an important step because help is still needed in the battle against domestic violence.  More than 100 Texas women died in 2002 as a result of domestic violence.  We must commit to ending this tragedy by ensuring that women and children have the legal resources to get out of abusive relationships.  Victims of domestic violence rely on legal aid advocates for protective orders, divorces from their abusers, child support and child custody. 

It is time that we as a community acknowledge our responsibility to ensure that justice and safety are realities for all Texans, regardless of income.  To find out more about legal aid visit www.TexasATJ.org. 

